
MALVERN CITY COUNCIL 
ORDINANCES 301-305 MINUTES 

December 11, 2017 – 7 p.m. 
 

 The City Council of the City of Malvern, met on December 11, 2017, at Malvern City Hall 
Council Chambers, Malvern, Iowa. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn, 
at 7 p.m., recognizing the following Councilmembers present: Roger Johnson, Kate McGann, 
Bruce Breeding, and Fred Moreau.  Absent: Doug Shere. Visitors:  20. City Clerk Mary Poort was 
also present. 
  

This being the time and place specified for taking action on the following Ordinances: 
Ordinance NO. 301—AMENDING PROVISIONS IN ZONING ORDINANCE 284 PERTAINING TO FEES. 
Ordinance NO. 302—AMENDING CHAPTER 90.06 – WATER SERVICE SYSTEM – FEE FOR PERMIT. 
Ordinance NO. 303—AMENDING CHAPTER 96.02 – BUILDING SEWERS AND CONNECTIONS – 
TAPPING FEE. 
Ordinance NO. 304—AMENDING THE PLANNING AND ZONING CODE OF ORDINANCES ARTICLE XX 
BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT PROCEDURE, POWERS AND DUTIES, SECTION 4: FEE FOR APPEAL. 
Ordinance NO. 305—AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES FOR THE CITY OF MALVERN, IOWA, BY 
ADDING A NEW CHAPTER TO ADDRESS ON-SITE STORAGE CONTAINERS, 

Mayor Blackburn called for Recognition of Publication of the City Council’s intent to conduct a 
public hearing on City Ordinances 301 – 305. City Clerk Poort reported that such notice was 
published in the Malvern Leader on December 7, 2017.  

 
Whereupon, Mayor Blackburn called for any comments or objections on file. The City 

Clerk announced that no written objections had been placed on file regarding Ordinances 301 – 
305. Mayor Blackburn called for any written or oral objections from the visitors.  
 

And, there being none, Mayor Blackburn closed the Public Hearing at 7:02 p.m. 
 

Michael K. Blackburn 
       Mayor 
ATTEST: 
Mary Poort 
City Clerk 


